
 
 

 

 
September 20, 2021 
 
Re: 2022 Canada Summer Games Box Teams Coaching Staff Announcements 

 
 
Box Lacrosse returns to the Canada Summer Games for the first time since 1985.  17U Female and 17U 
Male Box Lacrosse teams will represent the BCLA and compete at the 2022 Canada Summer Games 
August 6-21, 2022 in Ontario's Niagara Region. 
 
On September 16, 2020, the 2021 Canada Summer Games were postponed due to COVID-19.  2022 
Canada Summer Games program planning continued under the guidance of Gord Kask (BCLA VP 
Performance Programs) and Darcy Rhodes, Team BC Box Co-ordinators.   
 
The BCLA announced our coaching staff in 2020.  We’re proud to re-announce our 2022 Canada Summer 
Games 17U Female and 17U Male Box Lacrosse coaching staffs: 
 
17U Female team- 
Ashley Bull – Head Coach 
Naomi Walser – Assistant Coach 
Darcy Rhodes – Assistant Coach 
Katrina McCurrach – Manager & Assistant Coach 
 
17U Male team- 
Gerry Van Beek – Head Coach 
Grant Hamilton – Assistant Coach 
Darcy Rhodes – Assistant Coach 
Tewanee Joseph – Assistant Coach 
 
All of our coaches bring a wealth of lacrosse knowledge and passion to our program. Their leadership 
will inspire our athletes to grow together and compete at the highest levels at the 2022 Canada Summer 
Games. 
 
Please visit BCLA’s Canada Summer Games webpage for tryout camp & player registration information 
at: https://www.bclacrosse.com/2021-canada-summer-games.php 
 
Regards, 
 
Jeff Gombar 
BCLA Executive Director 
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